
 

 

    Koolunga Primary School 
PO Box 34, Koolunga SA, 5464 

Phone:  08 88466052 

Fax:       08 88466025 

Email:   dl.0212_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Respect ~ Responsibility ~ Honesty ~ Teamwork ~ Care 

 

 

If students are absent 

from School …please 

text or ring the school 

with an explanation. 

This action supports our 

Attendance Policy. 

Thankyou. 

 

 

It was great to see so 

many parent faces at 

our assembly last 

Friday, thanks for 

supporting your child’s 

learning. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Student Personal Logins are 

attached to your newsletter – 

please feel free to use these 

memberships at home to help 

‘screen time’ have an 

educational feel! 

 

 

• School library day: Mon 

• Mobile library: odd weeks 

• Heat up lunch: Mon 

• Newsletter: even weeks 

• R-3 sharing: weeks 3, 6, 9 

• Em’s kitchen: starts Wed, 

week 4 

 

KPS Reminders: 

Dear Parents, 
Today is Australian Primary Principals Day!! 
 

We are very lucky at KPS to have Ronnie at the helm 
and when I asked our students what makes Mr 
Alderman a great leader this is what they had to say: 
 

Makes maths marvellous 

Really great camp organiser 

 

Always encourages us to do the hard stuff 

Likes making learning fun 

Doesn’t make people feel uncomfortable 

Even though he’s Principal, he treats us all 

fairly 

Really loves sports day – he cheers us on 

loudly 

Makes funny jokes and gives us nicknames 

Always cooks good barbeques 

Never stops making the yard a better place 

to be 

 

I couldn’t agree more and I know the rest of the staff 
agree!   Have an amazing weekend, Cheers, SJ 

 

 
 

 

Attendance: 

      Principal: Ronnie Alderman 

Ronnie.Alderman979@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

     Term 3 Week 2           2 August 2024 

 



 

 
 

  



 

 
 

Maths Puzzles to share with the Family. 

  



 

 
 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

  



 

 
 

  



 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you noticed our new Welcome page in the classroom.  It can be found each 

morning on the Room 1 whiteboard and contains a few reminders and messages to help 

the students switch into ‘school’ mode as they arrive in the morning.  To support our 

Wellbeing Strategy we have added the ‘How are you feeling today?’ section.  Each 

morning the students are encouraged to select the face which best represents their 

readiness.  We discussed the faces and what they may mean.  Once the students have 

made their selection it is up to them to decide if anything needs to happen to move them 

into their best learning mode (the green faces).  The board isn’t for staff to investigate any 

yellow-orange-red faces but for children to recognise their own emotions and strategies 

they can use to prepare for the day.  We shared techniques which might be useful to 

change our morning from not-ready to green…GO!  Ideas shared included: 

➢ Go for a walk around the oval 

➢ Have a drink of water 

➢ Sit quietly on the outdoor chairs 

➢ Have a swing or slide 

➢ Go for a jog 

➢ Take some deep breaths 

➢ Chat with a friend about the weekend 

➢ Have a quick snack 

➢ Read or draw for a few minutes  

We are  happy for brothers, sisters and caregivers to pop a face on the board to help them 

prepare for the day ahead too!! 

  



 

 
 

Mushrooms in Schools 

We were lucky enough to be selected to receive a mushroom growing kit and program from the 

Australian Mushroom Growers’ Association and we have begun thinking and learning about 

mushrooms. 

We began by surveying the students about their mushroom knowledge and experience.  The 

results showed that mushrooms are not commonly eaten among our families and most students 

felt they didn’t really know if they liked them or not. 

We have prepared our growing kit and predicted the outcomes and each Friday the classes 

complete learning activities about this unusual fungi.   

Hopefully in a week or 2 we should see some mushrooms ‘pinning’ (showing) in our kit and we can 

begin graphing their growth and planning our recipes for trying them out.  We have already 

noticed that some students have chatted at home about the mushroom program and some 

families have chosen to buy and try some mushrooms with their children which is great to see.   

Many students are keen to have a taste and try something new. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KPS School dress up day: 

Wednesday, August 28th, Week 6  

Mushroom Tasting!!! 

Nearly everyone had a 

taste!!!!!!! 



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 

Koolunga PS    Term 3 2024 

Week 
Monday 

Date 
Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri 

1 July 22nd      

  

Every odd wk  
  

 Mobile Library  

  

 

2 July 29th  
Governing 

Council 
   

Every even wk 
 

Newsletter 

3 August 5th     
Road Safety 

Presentation 

RSPCA 

Presentation 

4 August 12th 
National 

Science Week 
   

Premier’s Be 

Active 

Ambassador 

Visit: Sarah Dally 

5 August 19th      
SPORTSDAY @ 

BRINKWORTH 

6 August 26th    
Bookweek 

Dress Up Day 
  

7 Sept 2nd    Pupil Free Day 

Adelaide 

Show Day – 

School Closure 

8 Sept 9th 
Governing 

Council 
    

9 Sept 16th     
Rainbow Farm 

Visit 

10 Sept 23rd      

Last Day T3 

2.20pm 

Dismissal 

 


